
costs. The Life Membership Fund was set up that 
interest income would fund future cost. The lower 
interest rate has failed to produce enough income 
and the concern is that the fund will run out. Bartlett 
advised we need at least $35 a year to cover NABB 
costs. The IBBA board has recommended the 
following changes to the Annual Membership 
Dues: Regular, $35; Institution, $35; Sustaining, 
$50; Student, $20; Life, $2,000; Benefactor, 
$5,000; Non-Subscribing (no NABB), $5.00; 
additional foreign cost (to cover postage and check 
fees), $15.00. Dave Russell motioned to accept the 
Board's recommendation, seconded by Kelly 
Bryan; the motion was approved. 

Other: Bartlett asked about thoughts to add parts of 
Mexico to the IBBA. It was agreed that more 
discussion and research is needed. 

Bartlett thanked everyone to for attending the IBBA 
conference. 

Hutcheson motioned to adjourn the meeting, 
seconded by Ripper and the motion was passed. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:40pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Tossing 

Secretary 

Second Board Meeting, 3 Dec 2011 

Attending: Tom Bartlett, Cathie Hutcheson, Brent 
Ortego, David Comprich, Dana Ripper, David 
Russell, Vernon Kleen, Mark Sheildcastle 

Meeting called to order by President Tom Bartlett at 
8:00pm. 

Old Business: 
1. Reiteration of the need for contributions from 
Board members for NABB. Bartlett will determine 
all due dates and update Board members. 
2. Sheildcastle and Bartlett will continue examina­
tion of whether Mexican states should be included 
in the IBBA. 

New Business: No new business. 

Russell made a motion to adjourn; motion 
set;onded by Hutcheson. Meeting adjourned at 8:04 
pm. 
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